
McNair Welcomes the 
2009 - 2010 Scholars

The McNair Scholars Program is off  to an excellent 
start for the 2009 - 2010 academic year, with students 
participating in activities to become familarized with 
the graduate school process and scholarly research. The 
McNair staff  welcomes the following scholars:  
* indicates returning students

Marissa Barnes			  Joi Bell
* Diane Brown			  Traniece Bruce
Yolanda Byers			   *Sheila Cubbage
Sarah Cummings		  Jeanette De La Torre
*Veronica Ealey Pyles		  *Christina Eaves
Elka Garcia			   Sara Gomez
*Nicole Hill			   Rachel Jacobs
*Christy James			  Cierra King
*Carla Lee			   *Philip Levy
*Kristal McGhee		  *Antony Ngicu
*Gigi Phan			   *Shannon Ray
Cornell Roberts		  Joshua Rosales
*Darnell Webb			  *John Williams

National Hispanic Heritage Month 
Sept. 15 - Oct. 15

&

National Native American History 
Month - November

Notes From the Director

Congratulations and Welcome to the 2009 - 2010 grant 
year of  the McNair Scholars Program. I am excited to 
share this journey with you as we “Embark Upon Your 
Education Destination.” With this as our theme for this 
academic year we will move through this process 
together where we will explore the graduate school 
application process, improve writing and test taking 
skills, engage faculty to expand your knowledge base 
as we strive for the ultimate destination of  attaining a 
doctoral degree.

The staff  and I want to encourage you to take full 
advantage of  this opportunity as you participate in the 
McNair Scholars Program. It is our intention to 
challenge you, push you and guide you on this great 
journey. We have full confidence that you are more than 
capable of  being successful, but we are hear to support 
you through it all.

It is important that along this journey you set goals for 
yourself  and periodically re-visit these goals to make 
sure that you maintain your focus and stay on track. The 
McNair staff  will offer you assistance along the way to 
help you maintain your focus and stay on track. The 
McNair Scholars Program is merely a stepping stone in 
helping get where you want to be. Please let us know 
along this journey if  there is something additional that 
you need to help move you closer to your ultimate 
destination.

It is my pleasure to serve as your director, I am here to 
assist you in any way that I can. I only have one request 
from you, you put your best foot forward and do all that 
you can and I will meet you where you are to assist you 
in getting to where you want to be.

LaWanda Holt-Fields,
Director

“The Doctor”
McNair Scholars Program
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Is an Interdisciplinary/Dual Degree 
Program for You?

As students consider options on what type of  
masters or doctoral studies they want to pursue, many 



Someone Like me?
Dale Emeagwali, PhD
Microbiologist, Morgan State University

D



GRAD-CONNECT
Writing a Personal Statement with a Purpose

What if  you only have five minutes to convince a graduate admission’s committee that you are a good pick for their 
school? What would you say and how would you keep their interest? According to the Peterson’s Graduate Planner, 
students need to keep these questions in mind as they begin to write personal statements for graduate school 
admission. Below are a few tips to assist with writing personal statements with a purpose:

It’s all about you
Schools are not interested in hearing about how your dog ran away or about the time you met a famous movie star; 
but they do want to know why you want to study the field you have chosen, and why you want to study at their 
school. Storytelling is an effective way to convey your motivation and commitment and the experiences that drive 
you. A brief  anecdote about some event that exposed you to your chosen field can be effective as long as you do not 
stray too far and you make it interesting. Do not write in clichés; instead start with something like “I knew I wanted 
to study ____ when …” You want your story to have a point, a reason for being told that relates to why you are 
applying to a particular school. Develop a nice segue from your story to a description of  your goals and what you 
hope to achieve personally and professionally by pursuing your degree. 

It’s about them, too
It is important to share a great story about you, but you also need to let the school know why you have chosen them. 
Ideally, you should relate those reasons to the theme of  your story, although it might be hard to do so. (And don’t do 
it if  it isn’t true!) On the other hand, if  you have decided to apply to a certain school because they are ranked as the 
number one school for meeting members of  the opposite sex, do not tell them that. Avoid discussing any rankings, 
gushing about how prestigious the school is, or even tossing in generic praise. (We like to call this “sucking up” and 
admission committees see right through it).

However, if  you can mention a few faculty members and make reference to some of  their work, that is a bit more 
impressive because it shows you have taken some time to research the school a little further than the average Joe.  
Whatever you can do effectively to demonstrate that you know the school and can express how it is suited for you 
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The Wichita State 
University McNair  
Scholars Program has 
served 183 students since 
1995, of which 141 
students have graduated 
with bachelor’s degrees 
and 47 with master’s 
degrees. Five students 
are currently enrolled in 
doctoral programs and 11 
students have graduated 
with doctorate degrees.

McNair Facts
Did You Know?

McNair Scholars Program
1845 N. Fairmount
Wichita, KS 67260-0199
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NOTICE OF NON-DISCRIMINATION
1. It is the stated policy of  Wichita State University to prohibit discrimination in employment 
and in educational programs and activities because of  race, color, religion, gender, age, marital 
status, national origin, sexual orientation, political affiliation, disabled/Vietnam-era veteran 
status or physical or mental disability.   
2. In working to achieve and maintain a welcoming and discrimination free environment, it 
is necessary and appropriate that employees and students be encouraged to make complaints 
and concerns about perceived discriminatory behaviors known to University supervisors and 
officials. 


